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City Commission meeting - June 22, 1987 - City Hall - 7:00 p.m.  

 

Mayor Gilley called the meeting to order with Commissioner Crisp, Smith and 

Bryce in attendance, as well as several interested citizens. 

 

AGENDA 

 

1. Minutes of previous meeting  

 

The commission had reviewed these minutes prior to the meeting, and with no 

additions or corrections to same, Comm. Smith presented a motion to accept the 

minutes as printed, seconded by Comm. Crisp. Roll call and vote - Crisp yes, 

Smith yes, Gilley yes.  

 

2. Treasurer's report  

 

The clerk informed the commission this would be the last treasurer’s report for the 

fiscal year 1986-1987 budget. The Mayor called for any questions or discussion to 

the report. With none to be heard, Comm. Crisp presented a motion to accept the 

report as printed, seconded by Comm. Smith. Roll call and vote - Smith yes, Crisp 

yes, Gilley yes, Bryce yes.  

 

3. First reading Budget Amendment Ordinance #87-2 220.88  

 

The commission reviewed the above stated budget amendment for FY 1986-  

1987. Comm. Bryce presented a motion to accept same for a second reading.  
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4. First reading FY budget Ordinance #87-3 220.89 

 

Having previously approved the drafting of this budget, Comm. Smith presented a 

motion to accept same for a second reading. 

 

The Mayor informed the commission the second reading of these two ordinances 

would be heard, Tuesday, June 23 at 9:00 a.m. at city hall.  



 

5. Consideration of estimates for termite control of city hall  

 

Mayor read the three quotes as follows: Orkin, $766.00, Allpest $550.00, 

Guarantee Pest Control $300.00. After a brief discussion of the bids Comm. Crisp 

presented a motion to accept the bid of the Allpest Co. for $550.00, seconded by 

Comm. Bryce. Roll call and vote- Bryce yes, Gilley yes, Crisp yes, Smith yes. The 

clerk agreed to inform the company of the commission's decision.  

 

6. Other 

 

Mayor Gilley ask the citizens in attendance if they had anything to discuss. Mr. 

Jimmy Jackson wanted to know when College Street in his sub-division was going 

to be paved. He said he had talked with Mark Flener, the city attorney, and he told 

him that College was definitely a street and that the ordinance in question made it 

legal for the city to pave this street. Mayor Gilley said he had talked with John 

Metheny at Planning & Zoning and his office wasn't able to come up with the city 

ordinance which named the street and neither could the clerk. He added, at the time 

the city passed the ordinance annexing the land into the city, the then presiding 

commission, accepted a gravel street along with the land, and College Street wasn't 

anywhere in the Ordinance. Mr. Jackson said the city took in the sub-division and a 

street, why does the street have to have a name? Mayor Gilley said because this 

was the way Mr. Metheny had told us it was to be done. A street must be named by 

Ordinance. Comm. Bryce said to his knowledge, there were only two streets in 

Smiths Grove which weren't paved. College on the upper end, and the upper end of 

Webb Ave., Comm. Crisp wondered about the street that ran by Donald Law's 

residence. He said Mr. Frank Russell had paid for all of the gravel that was put on 

the street the whole time he was living. Mayor Gilley said the clerk had written to 

the Attorney General for opinions regarding the ordinance's legality and the 

decision would have to wait until we received his reply. Mr. Thomas Webb ask if 

he could have a few minutes of the commission's time on behalf of the people in 

his sub-division., Mr. Webb explained all of the particulars that were involved in 

developing the Webb Sub-division along with the attorney fees he had personally 

paid to get the area taken into the city limits. Now his question to the commission 

was, why, when they paved Webb Ave. they didn't continue around the corner to 

the two new houses he had built 3 to 4 years ago. Mayor Gilley replied the same 

thing applied here that applied to Mr. Jackson. According to the prevailing 

ordinance, when a street is blacktopped, then the city maintains it. Mr. Donald 

Laws ask the commission, if when his funds became available, if it was alright for 

him to gravel and grade Smiths Grove Road by his house. Comm. Smith presented 



a motion to allow Mr. Laws to do this work, seconded by Comm. Crisp. Roll call 

and vote - Bryce yes, Gilley yes, Crisp yes, Smith yes 

 

With no further business to be presented, a motion to adjourn was heard. 

 

Approved:  James R. Gilley                    Attest: Dorothy J. Neal 

Mayor      City Clerk 
 


